

State of Idaho DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

900 N Skyline Dr., Suite A, Idaho Falls, ID 83402-1718 • Phone: (208) 525-7161 FAX: (208) 525-7177

EASTERN REGION

DIRK KEMPTHORNE Governor

> KARL J. DREHER Director

APARIL 1, 2002

BILL GATTUNG 88 LIOS LANE SALMON ID 83467

RE: Water District No. #75-B

Dear Ms. Gatung:

We acknowledge receipt of the Minutes of the Annual Watermaster's Election Meeting held in your district. We now have all the needed items required to complete the certification process in your water district.

Thank you.

sincerely,

Harold W Jones

Water Rights Supervisor

HWJ:dn

MINUTES OF RAINBOW FARMS DITCH COMPANY Water District 75-4062 March 11, 2002

RECEIVED MAR 1 8 2002

Department of Water Resources Eastern Region

Present: Kevin Rice, President Bill Gattung, Secretary Ken Bussard, Edward Tolman

Elections: President Kevin Rice and Secretary Bill Gattung were reinstated for this year.

Meeting was called to order by President Kevin Rice. Minutes were read by Secretary Bill Gattung.

Dues will remain unchanged this year.

Water Master will be Edward Tolman. Kevin Rice will be in charge of cleaning and repairing the ditch

Dale Drnjevic will clean the Drnjevic ditch in exchange for 200" of water. Discussed an easement to the headgate. Ken Bussard will check on this and report back.

Ken Bussard called for adjournment. Kevin seconded it

Date 15 March 2002

President

MINUTES OF WILLIAMS CREEK Water District 75-B March 11, 2002

Present: Kevin Rice, President

Bill Gattung, Secretary

Henry Anderson Mike Broce Steve Simms Edward Tolman RECEIVED
MAR 1 8 2002
Department of Water Resources
Eastern Region

Elections: Kevin Rice, President

Bill Gattung, Secretary Kevin Rice, Water master

Discussed insurance. Bill Gattung has been in contact with Jan Hansen, of State Farm Ins, but as of this date, has not received any concrete information on this. Bill has also contact the State of Idaho Compensation Fund to check if contract water masters need to be covered under the State Compensation fund. Information will be forthcoming concerning this problem.

Henry Anderson brought out that there are people using water that we aware unaware of and who are not paying dues who should be included in the 75-B Water District. Mr. Anderson is checking out who these people are and will get back to us about it

Discussed "high water" users: Those who use high water have no rights to any water other than high or flood water, therefore, they are not required to pay dues

Discussed the Williams Creek "high line" ditch is a privately owned ditch and was constructed and paid for by the Hodge's family That property now belongs to Bill Gattung, Kevin Rice and Randy Capps The high line ditch terminated approximately the center part of Capp's property and Williams Creek Road.

Dues: It was decided that the dues for this year will be raised to \$75.00 to help pay the expenses of Water master and pending insurance. Kevin Rice will clean and inspect the ditch.

Meeting was called to adjournment by Kevin Rice and was seconded by Steve Simms.

Sell Setting Date: 15 March 2002
President